
Ambulance workers re-launch campaign with 
work-to-rule

 Netherlands 

In a number of key cities, ambulance workers, members of the FNV trade union, re-
launched their campaign over understaffing and overwork with a work-to-rule. The 
workers will strictly abide by all relevant rules and regulations related to working 
time, working conditions and patient hygiene to demonstrate to employers how 
they are normally forced to cut corners because of the enormous pressure they are 
under to attend emergencies. The union says that with current staffing levels it is 
impossible to achieve target response times. See also epsucob@NEWS 02, January 
2018 and 21, November 2017.
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